
 

 

NOTICE TO THE BAR 

LANDLORD/TENANT – COVID-19 CORONAVIRUS – SUSPENSION OF COURT 

SESSIONS SCHEDULED FOR MARCH 16 – MARCH 27, 2020 
 

This notice announces a two-week suspension of all landlord/tenant calendars as 

part of the Judiciary’s ongoing efforts to contain the spread of the COVID-19 

coronavirus.  This suspension of landlord/tenant court proceedings will begin Monday, 

March 16 and continue through Friday, March 27, 2020. 

Persons who are scheduled to appear for a landlord/tenant matter during this 

two-week period should not appear and should await notice of a rescheduled court date.   

The Judiciary will work with the Special Civil Part Officers on the suspension of 

evictions (lockouts) of residential tenants during this same timeframe. 

During this two-week period, court offices will remain open (and filings and 

payments will continue to be accepted).   

Attorneys and litigants should contact the Vicinage Civil Division Manager’s 

Office with questions about individual cases.  All court users also should continue to 

check the Judiciary’s public website (njcourts.gov) for current information 

 

/s/ Stuart Rabner       /s/ Glenn A. Grant 

______________________________   ______________________________ 

Chief Justice Stuart Rabner   Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D.  
  
 

 

Dated:  March 14, 2020  

 


